BALTIMORE CITY PUBLIC SCHOOLS

Stephanie Rawlings-Blake

Mayor, City of Baltimore

Neil E. Duke, Esq.

Chair, Baltimore City Board of School Commissioners Andrés A. Alonso, Ed.D.

Chief Executive Officer

May 17, 2010

Honorable James Kraft Chair, Judiciary and Legislative Investigations Committee Baltimore City Council 100 Holliday Street, Suite 400 Baltimore MD 21202

Dear Councilman Kraft:

City Schools has read and is in full support of the Baltimore City Successful Transitions Task Force (Council Bill 10-0199R). The bill creates a taskforce to identify and deliver support services for foster care youth that are approaching aging out of the Foster Care system. Providing this additional layer of support will assist the students to successfully transition to adulthood with key tools including a high school diploma.

City Schools is committed to meeting the needs of all students including those that require additional support. City Schools has identified that more than 2,000 of our students are in some way connected to the Foster care system. These students are provided additional support including monitoring of their attendance and grades to ensure that they are on track to graduate.

The Baltimore City Successful Transitions Task Force should be implemented immediately. The Baltimore City School is proud to be a member of the Task Force and looks forward to further strengthening supports for students aging out of Foster Care.

Sincerely,

Andrès Alonso, Ed.D. Chief Executive Officer

cc: City Council Members

Ashin G. Gloon

Tisha Edwards

Sonja Brookins Santelises

Jonathan Brice

Dawana Sterrette

Janet Johnson

GREAT KIDS
GREAT SCHOOLS

